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Help Needed To  
Slow Traffic 

On Wednesday 14th June, a number of 
residents of Daws House attended the 
Parish Council meeting to address the 
issue of dangerous driving at excessive 
speeds through the hamlet. In total, over 
twenty households were either present, 
or had sent their support and apologies 
for being unable to attend.  
 

Due to many drivers passing through 
Daws House at speeds far in excess of 
the 30 mph limit, and a number of near 
misses when residents are leaving their 
driveways, or walking along the B3254, 
it was felt that attention should be 
drawn to this ever-worsening issue.  A 
number of young families now live here 
and children have narrowly avoided 
being struck by cars when walking to 
catch the school bus, or walking home 
at the end of the school day. These chil-
dren must walk on the road, owing to 
the fact that no footpath is available. 
Older residents too, have had many 
close calls when out walking. Residents 
are being shown aggression on a more 
regular basis, even when slowing down 
to turn onto their drive.  
 

The Parish Council adopted a pro-active 
stance, suggesting that we have a better 
chance of getting something done if 
South Petherwin is included too, the  
greater number of people living here 
adding weight to the issue of traffic 
travelling through both areas with in-

creasing speed and in complete defiance 
of the speed limit.  
 

On behalf of all the people who live 
along the B3254, or who have to join it 
on a regular basis, I would ask that as 
many people as possible sign our peti-
tion. The Parish Council needs this sup-
port to take the matter further and pre-
sent a proper case to the higher authori-
ties that make decisions about such 
things.  Paper petitions will be available 
to sign at the school reception and will 
circulate around the village.  
 

There is also an online petition 
at https://www.change.org/p/south-

petherwin-parish-council-reduce-

speeding-traffic-through-daws-house-

and-south-petherwin  
 

PLEASE sign the petition if possible 
and allow us to make the first steps to-
ward  Making South Petherwin and 
Daws House safer for everyone. 
                    
        With thanks, 
                    Darren Jeffery 

(On behalf of the residents of Daws House) 
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What Next for the Church? 

 

Rev Heather West talks to Helena Northmore about the 
impact of the shop closure and plans for the future. 
 

What are your thoughts about the shop closure? 

Like most people I’m very disappointed. But the shop 
wasn’t making enough to survive so there was no real 
alternative. Everyone connected with the shop worked 
really hard to keep it open but struggled against lack of 
support. It’s very sad it didn’t work. 
 

What is happening to the shop fixtures and fittings and any remaining monies? 

Any food items left over were donated to Launceston food bank. The till was  
returned to the dioceses who will use it for another project. All the Post Office equip-
ment had to be returned to the Post office of course. Items like the fridge and the 

A-frames are being kept and used in the church. Some of the original funding from 
the diocese was earmarked to build a disabled ramp in the church to make access 
easier, and this is now being built. Any remaining monies from the original dioceses 
fund will be returned to Truro 

 

How does the shop closure affect the church? 

Well, one of the great advantages of the shop was having people coming into the 
church on a daily basis and seeing the church ‘being used differently’ (This was one 
of the main objectives of the dioceses granting the funding in the first place) But 
although the shop has closed we’re planning to keep the church open every day, as 
soon as the disabled ramp has been built. At the moment the building work makes it 
too risky to leave the church open but hopefully it will be finished by the end of the 
summer. In the meantime services will continue as normal and we will still be selling 
second hand books 

 

Any new plans concerning the church? 

We are now holding coffee mornings on the first Saturday of every month ( next one 
is Saturday 5th August ) and hope to develop them in the future by selling some 
fairtrade goods and maybe having an occasional speaker in. I’m also hoping we will 
start to have some more informal services in the church and a special service to  
rededicate the clock. It’s important for the church to move forward and look to the  
future. 
 

Contact -Rev Heather West 01566 770649  email ; pronter@btinternet.com 
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Specialist manufacturer of top quality sheds, sta-
bles, summer houses, garages, gates and fencing 
at sensible prices, made to your requirements 
     

        Lower Landlake, Launceston,  
              Cornwall       PL15 9LU.  

               Tel-01566 774791    

www.landlakesawmills.com . Email- landlakesawmills@outlook.com  

 

CJC Services 
 

Based in South Petherwin 

Tree Care — Felling — Seasoned Logs 

Stone Walling — Fencing — Vermin Control 

Woodland & Garden Maintenance 

Tel 07968998425 

https://www.landlakesawmills.com/
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The Eden Projects’ 
Big Lunch and Great 
Get together was 
organised in memory 
of Jo Cox MP and 
held on Sunday June 
19th outside the  
village hall 

 

Despite the searing desert 
like temperatures (hotter 
than the hottest day in ’76!) 
and the unfortunate clash 
with father’s day the day 
was a big success.  

 

There were old friends 
and new, people who’d 
lived in the parish all their 
lives, and others who had 
just moved in…... 
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Thanks to the South 
Petherwin Community Fund 
for their grant and every-
one who helped make this 
such a lovely event,with 
hopefully more to come! 

 

Calls for gazebos were answered, pints 
of lemonade and/or Shipwreck Ale 
(thank you Penpont Brewery for your 
kind sponsorship) were drunk, dominoes 
were toppled, pavements were scrawled 
upon, quiches were devoured, cakes 
were gobbled down with hot tea and 
most importantly chats were had…….. 
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Electrical Storm 
 

On Friday 
May 26th 
people were 
woken in the 
early hours 
of the morn-
ing (well, 
some of them were!) to a massive thun-
derstorm in the area, which kept many 
people entranced for ages. Photo’s 
abounded on facebook the next day. 
 

Whilst it was great to watch, it did have 
some repercussions, including trip 
switches being thrown and many phone 
lines being down for several weeks. 

 

Feedback at 
Lifton Strawberry Fields 

 

On 17th June, local band Feedback, 
whose lead vocalist Andrew Hosking 
lives in the parish, celebrated their tenth 
anniversary playing a gig at Lifton 
Strawberry Fields. The weather that 
evening was perfect, and the venue was 
packed with over 400 people – most of 
whom were soon dancing away and  
having a great time. Over £3,000 was 
raised for Pancreatic Cancer UK and the 
Motor Neurone Disease Association 

                                     Alison Barham 

 

 

Blooming Flowers! 
The flower tub planted by ‘A Novel 
Gathering Book Group’ in Trelinnoe 
Gardens was funded by The South 
Petherwin Community Fund. 
The book group are grateful to the fund 
and its contributors for the money. 

 

Closing the Shop 
 

As you all know by now, the community 
shop closed the shop door for the last 
time on Friday 26th May 2017.  
 

Everything went very smoothly with the 
shutdown. At the end of June the com-
mittee and myself had our final meeting 
to finish off any business that had arisen. 
Once all pressing matters had been  
addressed we waited for our merry band 
of volunteers and partners to arrive at the 
Elliot Arms in Tregadillett, as a way to 
say thank you to them all for all the hard 
efforts they have put in over the period 
that the shop was running.   
 

If anyone still has any unreturned Shares, 
please can they get in contact with Mike 
Ryalls (775121) by the end of August so 
that we can get the monies returned to 
them. 
 

Finally, on a personal note, I would like 
to say a big thank you to all the volun-
teers and our customers who made work-
ing in the shop a very happy time for me. 
                                                
                                           Kate Edwards 

Photo from the internet 
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‘Tie me kangaroo down sport…’ 
 

Yes, Bruce is still on the loose! Maggie and Andrew 
Elder from Trecrogo spotted the runaway wallaby  
several times in their garden in June. For a while he 
seemed to have developed a daily routine sitting in their 
garden by day and sleeping in the long grass in the ad-
jacent field by night. He nibbled on grass and ferns and Maggie says she put out wa-
ter for him but had been told wallabies don’t drink much, getting most of their mois-
ture from grass and leaves. She also had to tread very softly as wallabies have sharp 
hearing and eyesight and the Elders didn’t want to spook him.  Maggie added that if 
they thought he could come to any harm, or cause any serious damage they would 
have contacted the RSPCA, although she thinks they would have had a tough job 
catching him as he could leap and jump at amazing speed! 
 

 However it seems that Bruce has now moved on — or has he?  Margaret hasn’t seen 
him since 2nd July and thought that was the end of the story…………..until one of 
her neighbours in Trecrogo said he’s now taken up residence in her garden. Bruce 
clearly thinks South Petherwin is the place to be! 
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The first step for bright young things. 
Our experienced staff develop “warm and caring relationships with the  

children that foster a general sense of trust and well-being”  
and “help to promote the development of early communication skills and a  

positive attitude to learning.”  Ofsted 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday : 9am – 3pm 

Friday : 9am – 1pm  Lunch Club: 12 – 1pm 

£10.50 half day / £21 full day 

 

We now have places for funded two year olds. 
For more information call Rachel on 01566 779476  

Charity Number: 1024955 
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Andrew 

Hosking 
 

 

Springfield 

Tregaller Lane, Daws House 

Launceston, Cornwall 
PL15 7JH 

Tel 01566 772537/ 
775818 

 

Designer & Maker of 
Quality Furniture & Joinery 

    Radford Plumbing  

  Kitchen & Bathroom Fitting      

     Kitchens, Bathrooms, Wet Rooms  

 General Plumbing, Tiling   Electrical Work, 

     Flooring  Carpentry, Plastering  

     

                  Free Quotes  

              All work to high standards and guaranteed  

              We manage your project from start to finish  

      

      Guy Radford  

      01566 782 070 / 07825 611 580  

      guy@radfordplumbing.co.uk  

      www.radfordplumbing.co.uk  

     Wood View, North Hill, Launceston, PL15 7PQ  
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Methodist Chapel News 
 

The chapel was beautifully decorated for our Chapel Anniversary 
held on 14th May. The special preacher for our afternoon service was 
Rev Chris Tomlinson. He gave us much to ponder over including 
how much our services have changed down through the years. The organist was Mr 
Gordon Maunder. The service was followed by a scrumptious afternoon tea served 
in the Sunday School room, where over 30 family and friends were able to sit down 
and enjoy fellowship together. Our recent coffee mornings have continued to sup-
port our new chosen charity the Barnabas Aid Fund (Hope & Relief for the Perse-
cuted Church) 
As many of you will have observed by now, the scaffolding has been erected around 
the chapel building.  The Grade 2 listed chapel was built some 145 years ago and 
has been subjected to all weathers which together with its age has taken its toll on 
the building. In 1991 the Methodist Property Quinquennial Inspection report identi-
fied that the roof would need replacing within the next 15 years. The last Quinquen-
nial report in November 2016 considered this work now essential and urgent and 
following this ongoing advice the Major building work to re slate and insulate the 
roof is now in progress. 
No activities will be taking place within the building as 
the whole churchyard is closed and out of bounds to the 
general public for obvious safety reasons and for the 
duration. Our Sunday morning services will continue 
though, but with restricted access only on the designated 
pathway leading to the main chapel door. 
Please direct any enquiries on the matter to either Phil 
Parsons 01566 777179, Mobile No 07737008416 or 
John Whale 01566 772847. 
                                                                                                                                            Mary Stoneman 

 

A delightful photo 
sent in by Mary 
Stoneman of her 
‘neighbours’ at the 
bottom of her gar-
den. Who’s looking 
at whom? 
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WHAT WHEN WHERE WHO 

Lunch Club Mon 21st Aug See back page for 
venue 

Wendy Smith 

782204 

Coffee morning  Suspended due to 
building work 

Tony Smith  
782204 

Knitting Most Thursdays 
at 2pm 

West Petherwin 
Farm 

Muriel Parsons 

773027 

BIMBO’s 

(over 50’s keep fit) 
Every Monday 

(except B/hols 
and  lunch club 
dates) 

at the “Winds of 
Change” during 
Methodist Hall 
building work. 

Vi Brook  
779243 

Bell ringers 7.30 pm  
Mondays 

St Paternus Church Nigel Parker 
773233 

Skittles 7pm Tuesdays Village Hall Peter Northmore 
778744 

Vi Brook 779243 

Bingo Last Wednesday 
of the month 2pm 

Village Hall Pat Locke 

774671 

Table Tennis 10am Tuesday 
mornings 

Village Hall Sue Vernon 

772640 

Tony Bawn (U3A) 
784665 

 

S. Petherwin Cricket 
Team 

 

Weekly practice 
and fixtures 

 

S. Petherwin 
Cricket ground 

 

07810 493583 

07973 909556  

The Really Useful Page 

 

Cornwall Council  
 

 

Tel 0300 1234 100 
 

Website;  
www.cornwall.gov.uk 
 

Email ; enquiries@cornwall.gov.uk 
 

 

Cornwall Councillor: Neil Burden 

 01566 782286  nburden@cornwall.gov.uk 

 

Launceston Food Bank 
 

Helping Local People in Crisis 

 

Contact 
Unit 13D Newport Industrial Estate 

Launceston  PL15 8EX 

 

info@launceston.foodbank.org.uk 

01566 779550 
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   Rubbish and Recycling  
    Collection Dates 

 

 Both rubbish and recycling are  
collected on a WEDNESDAY.   

 
 

Rubbish is collected every Wednesday. 
  

Recycling  on alternate weeks.   

Next recycling dates are  19th July 

 2nd, 16th and 30th August 

For more information go to- 

www.cornwall.gov.uk 

Church Services 
 

St Paternus Church (C of E) 
 

Sunday worship at 11.15  
(no service on 5th Sunday of the month) 

 

Rev Heather West  770649 
 

Church wardens ;  
Deborah Adams 774244  

Barbara Cobbledick 772559 

 

Methodist Chapel 
 

Sunday Service at 11am 

 

Minister; Rev Jo Smart 782921  
Steward; Tony Smith 782204 

 

Useful Numbers 
 

Emergencies:  
Police Ambulance Fire Brigade Coastguard  
999 

Police (Non emergency-general Enquiries)
 101 

Email;  
101@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk 

 

Environment Agency—Emergency Hotline
 0800 807060 

South West Water  0344 346 2020 

Western Power Distribution - emergency 
 0800 6783105 

Crime stoppers    0800 555111 

 

South Petherwin  
Parish Council 

 

The Parish Council meets on the second 
Wednesday each month at 7.30 pm in the 

Village Hall.  It is open for  anyone to come 
and listen in.   
 

Parish Councillors are: 
 

Chairman: Phil Parsons 

Clerk:  Phil Fox (temporary) 
email;  
parishcouncil@southpetherwinpc.org 
 

Councillors:  
Michael Screech,  Adrian Finnimore,            
Roger Kneebone,  Dawn Rogers,  
Phil Parsons, Phil Fox and Chris Powlesland 

Useful Information 
 

The Little Red Bus (Launceston Com-
munity Transport Partnership) 
 covers South Petherwin area on  
Thursdays. For information, ring 
777960 

 

Village Hall:  To hire hall, contact Sue 
Vernon 772640 

 

Methodist Hall To hire hall,  
contact Wendy Smith 782204 
 

South Petherwin (Wind Turbine) 
Community Fund 

 

Your Fund– Your Money 
 

For application form contact  
the secretary - 

 peternorthmore1@btinternet.com 

tel—778744 
 

Next trustees meeting 

20th September 2017 

Oil Syndicate 
 

Contact Ann Nicholson 
 

01566 779254 
 

Email agnhexworthy42@gmail.com 
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GEORGE BATEMAN 
 
 

Property Maintenance Small Building Work,  
 

Interior & ExteriorDecorating, etc.   
 

No Job too Small 
 

Tel: 01566 773752 
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The Church Clock Update 

 

Yes, at last ! Up and running, ticking, chiming and with the two clock faces  
repaired, repainted and the ‘hands’ regilded with gold leaf and paint. It was an  
undertaking not without tension and drama, but the end result is one that should 
bring both credit and confidence to the village. Whether you are walking or driving 
through South Petherwin the eye is drawn to the clock, black and gold – true  
Cornish colours indeed. In addition, the complete clock mechanisms that date back 
to 1911, have received the equivalent of a MOT, and the clockmaker’s technician  - 
stated that he could see no reason why ‘ the works couldn’t be good enough for an-
other century’. Heartening words indeed.  
 

Although the clock still has to be wound by hand- roughly three times a week – by 
the ‘band of stalwart winders’, the whole ’machine’ is a real credit to British crafts-
manship and technical skill dating back to the 19th Century. So, a really big thank 
you to everybody who has helped in so many diverse ways to bring this project to 
such a pleasing and positive conclusion. It is hoped that this improvement will be of 
lasting benefit to all who live in, pass through, or visit the village for both current 
and future generations.      
                                                                                                             Nigel Parker  

 

Sadly we say goodbye to  
 

Nina Carter passed away at Treliske on 19th April 2017 
aged 86. For several years she had lived in Trelinnoe  
Gardens, moving out to Pen-Inney, Lewannick a couple  
or so years ago. As a young woman Nina joined the Queen 
Alexandra Nursing Corps, rising to the rank of captain. After leaving the army, she 
continued her nursing career, ending it as the sister in charge of a nurses home 
where the trainee nurses lived. In later years she was the matron in a boarding 
school. All this in spite of the poor health she suffered all her life. 
 

Nina was a talented artist, a collector of dolls and dolls houses ( all of which were 
made and decorated by her). She grew beautiful orchids and was a lover of nature 
and all animals, but most especially cats. Her last pet was Harry, a beautiful ginger 
Tom. It was after he was killed on the road in South Petherwin that Nina decided to 
move into Pen-Inney. She had no surviving family, but was a kind thoughtful and 
caring friend who will be sadly missed. 
                                                                                                          Wendy Lewis 
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James Williams Carpentry 
 

 Bespoke Storage Solutions, Decking 

 Window & Door Replacement & Repairs 

 Kitchen & Bathroom Supply and Fitting 

 Doors 

 Plastering 

 Flooring  
 Tiling 

 

We take pride in our  
excellent reputation to 

please our customers through hard work, precise workmanship 
and good housekeeping. 

Please view our website  
www.jameswilliamscarpentry.co.uk 

 

T: 01566 248308     M: 074113  77720 

http://www.jameswilliamscarpentry.co.uk


 

20 

 

 

How to make it all look so easy! 
 

On  Wednesday 21st June, Janet Crossman 
gave a wonderful flower arrangement demon-
stration in the village hall. Using flowers and 
foliage, mainly from her own garden, she  
created four magnificent displays. Despite 
the very hot weather, the event was well 
attended by more than twenty people and 
over a £100 was raised for church funds. 
 

Many thanks to Janet Crossman, Julia  
Roberts and all those involved in making the 
event so successful 

         
 Shelley Jeffery’s Ladies Choir                                            

“Bel Canto” 
 

Plus other acts to be confirmed 

Performing at South Petherwin Church 
 

Saturday 30th September 
 

2.30pm – 4.30pm 

 

Tickets £6.00 for adults, £4.00 for children 

Refreshments available 

 

After a sensational impromptu concert last Christmas, we are 

 delighted that Shelley Jeffery’s ladies choir have agreed to return to 
South Petherwin Church to share their latest songs with us.  An  

opportunity not to be missed! Proceeds will go towards church funds.   
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Local Neighbourhood Watch 

 

A Neighbourhood Watch Scheme enables communities to work to-
gether with the police and limit the opportunity for crime and           
anti social behaviour through increased awareness of crime prevention 
measures. For more information contact Mary Stoneman on 773375 
or any of the coordinators below; 
 

The Village                                   Helen Masters 775545 

Tiny Meadows                             Richard Beacham 773614 

Tregaller Lane & Tremeale          Mary Stoneman  773375 and 

                                                     Crispin  Earle 774038 

Daws House                                 Andrea Foster 779181 

School Watch                               Gillian Sleep 773300 

 

Alert from Action Fraud 
 

A number of tourists have been targeted by fake police 
officers according to Devon & Cornwall  Alert.  The free 
to use two- way messaging service is operated by Devon & 
Cornwall Police. They recently sent out an alert from  
Action Fraud (National Fraud Intelligence Bureau) which said that a lone fraudster 
had approached victims whom they believe to be unfamiliar with the area. The po-
lice will never ask for passwords or PIN details, request a person to withdraw money 
to transfer to them or to a `safe` account. It is good practice to ask for their name and 
rank, force and any ID, especially if they are not wearing a uniform. If anyone has 
been affected by this or any other fraud please report it to Action Fraud. Tel – 
0300 123 2040 or  www.actionfraud.police.uk .  
 

The messaging service is a much improved site now where there is an option to  
select which of the services you wish to receive messages from. The alerts are then 
sent in response to a situation which has occurred within the Devon & Cornwall  
Police Area. To register for Devon & Cornwall Alert, visit alerts.dc.police.uk 

                                                                                                       
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    Mary Stoneman 
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Your local family owned independent garage for over 40 years 

Specialising in advanced vehicle technology 
 

 

 Servicing and MOT facilities 

 Workshop equipped with latest all makes Diagnostic Equipment 
 Competitive prices on Tyres, Batteries and Clutches 

 Specialist in 4x4’s with wide range of spares currently in stock 

 Suppliers of new and used Cars, 4x4’s and Light Commercials 

 Full bodyshop facilities including insurance work carried out 
 Air Conditioning checks and servicing carried out 

 

 

For more information or advice, contact us by the following: 
TEL: 01566 782402/782536   FAX: 01566 782741 

e-mail: brubys@aol.com  or  visit us at www.rubysgarage.co.uk 

 
 

 

Jonathan Blake lives in South Petherwin and offers personal service  
and access to uncomplicated independent financial advice.  

 

 

Jonathan Blake Money Management Limited 

Unit 1, Holwood Business Centre Blunts, SALTASH 

Cornwall PL12 5DW 
 

Tel: 01752 851748     Mobile: 07970 011651 
 

E-mail: info@jbmml.co.uk 

www.jonathanblakemoney.co.uk 

 

Jonathan Blake Money Management Limited is authorised and regulated by  
the Financial Conduct Authority.                                                                                       
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 School News 
        By Helen Masters 

 

This term has been ex-
tremely busy: the SATs 
tests went well with pleas-
ing results. A small group of 
class 3 and 4 children won 
a local ‘Wakey Shakey’ 

competition. They had to make up an exercise routine to music  to be taught 
to a class or school. Class 2 visited Restormel Castle as part of their topic 
work. Class 4 had a very successful residential trip to Camp Kernow where 
they went bat watching, collected natural products to dye material, gathered 
and cooked their own food, learnt archery, had campfires and generally loved 
being outdoors. Classes 3 and 4 had a wonderful day at Eden as part of their 
Rainforest studies..Class 1 visited Trethorne to look at the animals. They 
loved holding and finding out how to care for them. 
 

This term's WOW week "Oh I do like to be beside the seaside" started with a 
whole school trip to the beach. Sand sculptures, castles and beach games 
galore! After this inspiration poems and songs were written, posters made for 
beach safety and advertising local beaches. We raised a tremendous 
£1135.00 for the British Heart Foundation with a sponsored skip. We all 
joined in, having fun whilst keeping fit and raising money. On July 1st Our 
Summer fete took place with various stalls, raffles, silent auction and BBQ as 
well as our first Bake off competition.The day finished with a family camp out 
on the school field. Eggs for breakfast were collected from our new friendly 
chickens.  
 

And finally.....Loud meows were heard from one of 
our outdoor welly boxes this week. Inside was a 
tiny 8 week old black kitten! Ms Mills nicknamed 
him Petherwin and showed him to the children, to 
their surprise and delight.. After much love from all 
the classes and a check up from the vet,  
Petherwin has been found a new home. 
 

                 

 

Don’t Forget…. 
 

School finishes     July 21st  
 

Inset days              September 4th and 5th 
 

School starts         September 6th 



 

25 

 

Launceston Show 
 

The Launceston show was founded following a meeting 
held at the White Hart Hotel on Saturday 19th Febru-
ary 1887, when it was resolved to hold a horse show 
for the district. A committee was duly elected and it 
was agreed to make the sum of £130 available for 
prize money. 
 

Thursday 21st August 1887 was fixed as the date of the first Launces-
ton show. In the early years the show was held within the town boundary 
of Launceston at both Windmill and Hurdon, until moving to the current 
site at Kennards House in the mid 1950’s. Launceston Horse Show as it 
was known in the early days was highly respected as an equestrian event, 
and before the popularity of the motor car, large crowds gathered each 
year with the railways running special ‘show trains’ from places such as 

Plymouth for the event. 
 

This year’s show will be held on 
Thursday 27th July in the ususal 
Kennards House site. More infor-
mation can be found at   
launcestonshow.co.uk 
                    Alison Barham                                                                         
                                                                                                               

 

Contact your local MP 

 

SCOTT MANN (Con) 
Westminster               Constituency office of-
Scott Mann MP           of Scott Mann MP 

House of Commons    10 Market House Arcade 

London                        Fore Street 
SW1A 0AA                 Bodmin  PL31 2JA 

                Telephone 01208 74337 



 

26 

 

Buildings of Launceston 

There was an article in the Sunday 
Times recently about Launceston.  It 
commented on outlying villages such as 
‘lovely South Petherwin’.  The writer of 
the article was particularly charmed by 
Launceston’s ‘tangle of medieval 
streets’.We are all inclined to dash into 
town to do our shopping and other busi-
ness without stopping to look around 
and admire some of the beautiful fea-
tures of the buildings around us. 

This summer Lawrence House Museum 
are putting on an exhibition designed to 
encourage us to look more closely at our 
surroundings in the centre of Launces-
ton, to admire some of the fascinating 
details and be shocked at some signs of 
neglect and dilapidation.  The exhibition 
is called ‘Buildings of Launceston with-
in the Old Town Walls’.  It includes a 
streetscape, photographs of most of the 
buildings in the centre, together with 
detailed information about some of the 
more remarkable buildings and the peo-
ple who have occupied them over the 
centuries.  Do you know where 
‘Hanging Judge Jeffries’ is believed to 
have stayed?  Or how a lottery win led 
to the building of Eagle House?  Or 
where you can see Flemish Bond or mo-
dillions? 

The answer to these questions together 
with a wealth of other interesting facts 
about the buildings in Launceston can be 
found in the Museum exhibition.  It runs 
from early July to the end of October.  
Don’t miss it!  

Kaye Montgomery 

Church Coffee Morning 

What a lovely surprise! Some 25 people 
from the village appeared for the first 
Saturday coffee morning in the Church 
in June. There was filter coffee, tea and 
plenty of delicious cakes. Young - very 
young - and many older members of the 
village appeared and the conversations 
were wide ranging! The election of 
course, TV programmes, and the closure 
of the shop and the Post Office. Those 
there were really sad it has closed -  but 
it was lovely to see the newly repaired 
clock in place and hear the quarterly 
chimes.. We'd love to see more people 
from the village appear for these new 
monthly coffee mornings ( next one is 
5th August) and help the village be a 
thriving community where we truly 
know our neighbour.                                                                               
                                                       Penny Bailey 

 

Have you noticed 
these musicians in 
the High Street 
partly obscured by 
a modern shop 
front? 
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Adrian Davey 
Painting & Decorating 

 

Exterior & Interior Painting, Wallpapering 
 

Home 01566 780477 Mobile 07729500390  

LOVATON BOARDING CATTERY 

Feline Advisory Bureaux Listed Cattery 

Daws House, Launceston, PL15 7JF 

Home from home holiday for your cats, run by a qualified  
Veterinary Nurse; pick up and delivery service available. 

Modern purpose built PVC cattery, deluxe heated penthouse chalets 
 

Please ring Andrea for more information on 01566 778501 or email 
andrea@lovatoncattery.co.uk or visit www.lovatoncattery.co.uk 
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Parish Website 
 

 

The website address is  
southpetherwin.com 

Roger’s email is  
rogerpyke1@gmail.com 

 Advertising in this Magazine 

 

Advertising rates for a whole year are 
£35 for a quarter page, (landscape or 
portrait) or £70 for half a page.  
 

contact ; Alison on 01566 772596  
or email alisonbarham21@gmail.com 

 

South Petherwin Community (Wind turbine) fund 

 

 Did you notice that the Big Lunch and 

 Get Together (page 6/7) and the beautiful 
 flower tub ( page 8 ) were both sponsored by the 

South Petherwin Community Fund? 

 

Grants are still available for any project, large or 
small, that does not have political or religious affiliations, and 

benefits people who live or work in the parish. 
 

Apply Now! 
 

Application forms available from Peter Northmore (secretary) 
Tel 01566 778744 or email peternorthmore1@btinternet.com 

 

Next meeting of trustees on 20th September 2017 



 

29 

David Elcock 
 
 

PLUMBING & HEATING 

 
 

Tel: 01566 774249 

Mobile: 07977 041905 

 

 

 Trevale,  
 Daws House, 
 Launceston, 
 Cornwall 
 PL15 7JE 

Fully Insured Lady Gardener 
RHS Level 2 Certified 

 

Do you need extra help to keep 

your garden just the way 

you like it? 
 

Whether it’s regular appointments or a 
particular garden project, I offer: 

Planting and care of beds, border &  
Containers, design and re-design 

ideas.weeding, digging and general tidying, 
pruning and cutting down, lawn and hedge 

cutting 

 

07968 170130 

Our experienced dedicated equine  
Vets now provide a weekly half price 
visit on Mondays in the Launceston 
area. We offer a comprehensive,   
affordable  service for all horses, big  or 
small, from stud work to routine  vac-
cinations.  
 

Our fully mobile digital  X- ray units, 
scanners and dental tools allow us to 
bring modern Veterinary skills to your 
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                                 Gardening Matters 

Over the last month or so we have experienced a mix of wind, rain and tropi-
cal sun. At this time of year the garden is looking at its best, so it’s time to 
relax a little and enjoy your efforts. There will always be little jobs of which 
here are a few. 

Watering and feeding – in early morning or evening on hot days and priori-
tise plants that have been newly planted, are in containers, bedding plants 
and veg/salad crops. Established shrubs, trees and perennials should have 
roots deep enough not to need continual watering.  

Regular harvest and make successive sowings of salad crops – such as let-
tuce, radish, rocket and watercress to give you a regular longer lasting sup-
ply.  

Lightly prune roses to remove spent flower buds and encourage repeat flow-
ers, also feed with rose fertiliser.  

If in these bouts of hot weather you are getting fed up of all this watering 
here are some more drought tolerant sun loving plants to consider: 

Pelagoniums, Begonias, Gazanias, Poppies, Sedums, Grasses, Dianthus 
pinks, Lavenders and many of the daisy family.  

Looking especially good now are Roses and Agapanthus 

 

                                                                      
          

          

          

     

                                  
   

                                                                    Ella Payne       samnella@talktalk.net 
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So, Who Dunnit? 

 

(The dodgy Parish Council clerk? The  handsome pub landlord? The shady farmer?) 

A Crime Novel Partly Set in South Petherwin! 
 

Imagine searching the Internet and finding a crime novel called "The Winds of 
Change"! It’s by American author "Martha Grimes", and features South Pether-
win and Launceston, amongst other locations in England; in fact the pub of which 
the novel takes it's title is the "Winds of Change" in South Petherwin. Yes really! 

 

I tracked down a copy on Amazon and it took just over two days to read it. It is a 
moderate crime novel that revolves around the central hero, DCI Richard Jury. 
Grimes, a self proclaimed Anglophile, has obviously visited the locations she has 
written about, but I suspect only in brief visits.  
 

The plot involves a murder in London, and another in the Launceston area connected 
with a missing child. The plot jumps between these two locations with a couple of 
trips to Newcastle. Although based in this area, the events don’t reflect reality.  An 
example is that when Jury drinks his pint in the Winds of Change with his  
colleagues, they snack on Pretzels for goodness sake! Also no local brews are men-
tioned. 
 

 After a drink in “The Winds of Change” it’s off to Tiny Meadows to interview 
someone. In another pub a customer comes in and "holds up two fingers to the bar-
man". In the writer’s world this is obviously how we in the UK ask for whisky in 
pubs, whereas in reality this would more than likely get you a punch in the face from 
the barman. Also, they slice the froth off a pint of Guinness with a knife!  
 

Guns are used, but the Police don't seemed to be bothered if they are licenced, or 
whether there are any more hanging around. Oh yes, and of course Jury hangs 
around with the usual crew made up from members of the aristocracy. The authors 
favourite word is "anodyne", and she feels she must  mention it at least once in every 
chapter. Her biggest crime in my eyes is a throw away line saying that Cornwall is 
only really about the coastline. She obviously hasn't stayed long at all in the county. 
 

If you haven't guessed the ending by halfway through then you haven't taken any 
notice of the blatant clues the author shoves in almost every other page. This is just 
one of a series of novels featuring Richard Jury, and they have a big following in 
Germany, so don’t be surprised if German tourists are spotted wandering around the 
village.                                                                                                                                                                                                                  Phil Fox 
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Parish Magazine Committee 
 

 

Editor-Helena Northmore 778744 
hmnorthmore@msn.com  
 

Advertising-Alison Barham 777561 

alisonbarham21@gmail.com 
 

Treasurer -Helen Masters 775545 

Secretary—Sue Vernon 772640  
Phil Parsons 777179,  
Cherry Pyke 776998,  
Phil Fox 773125 

Copy for the next issue of the 
Magazine should be given to a 
member of the editorial 
committee not later than  
5th Sept 2017 

  

 

Parish Events 
 

 

DATE                                  EVENT                                           VENUE 

 

Sat 5th August                    10am Coffee morning                       Church 

 

Wednesday 9th August       7pm Parish Council Meeting           Village Hall 
 

Monday 21st August          12.30 Lunch Club                             Wheelhouse Cottage  

 

Wednesday 6th Sept            Term starts                                       School 
 

Wednesday 20th Sept          Community Fund Trustees Meeting   TBC 

 

Saturday 30th Sept              2.30-4.30 ‘Bel Canto’ Concert          Church 

 

If you have an event to be included on this page, please email the details to 

hmnorthmore@msn.com or contact anyone on the magazine committee 

 (details below) 

Printed by Phil Tucker Email philip.tucker@parishmagazineprinting.co.uk 


